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On January 10, 1984, John McGuire (COO) and I investigated a report of a 
duck k i n at USS Lead, East Chicago, Indiana. We spoke with Mr. Golden* 
Plant Manager, and Anthony Tra ico f f , Maintenance Superintendent. They 
f e l t the duck k i l l was the resul t of hunters not retr ieving a l l the birds 
they shot. 

We then proceeded to col lect samples and make the following observations 
at the plant s i t e . The discharge channel was the area where the dead 
ducks had been found. The plant discharge Is usually a high percentage 
of non-contact cooling water and possibly some in-plant storm drain and 
sewer runoff , e t c , (reported In 1980 RCRA Inspection), At the time 
of our inspection the plant was not operating the cooling water and.had 
not been since January 4 , 1984. The discharge channel, which Is about 
8 feet wide runs approximately north and south between a slag f i l l area 
and a substantial wetland area (See attached map). No ducks were present, 
ei ther dead or a l i v e , on the day of our observations. The marsh and 
the central open water area were frozen s o l i d , while the discharge 
channel was open for approximately 40 yards before i t flowed in to the 
marsh. Water samples were collected at the pennit sampling point and 
the old water Intake channel, / - ^ i ^ ) &^^'50f i> 

After our onsite inspections, we spoke with Terry McClowsky (Game Warden) 
about his report on the duck k i l l . There were 15-18 ducks (3 coots, 
15 mallards) found in the channel. A l l had been dead about 36 hours. 
Several specimens were col lected. This occurred on December 29, 1983. 
McClowsky stated that there was no evidence that any of the birds had 
been shot. 

Based on my observations and the weather conditions.at the time in 
question, I propose the fol lowing scenario as to the chain of events 
leading up to the duck k i l l . During the severe cold of December 23, 
24 and 25, a migrating flocks of birds from of f Lake Michigan or other 
area were attracted to the heated ef f luent channel of USS Lead, because 
i t would have been giving of f steam during th i s time period. These 
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puddle ducks did some feeding and loafing in the discharge channel. The 
sediments and/or water contained a high level of lead, which could have 
been from the effluent, leachate from the slag or the slag material i t ­
self (Reference the high lead values for the 1980 RCRA inspection). Some 
or all the birds In the flock Ingested enough lead to result in the in­
ability to fly (loss of equilibrium). If these "grounded" birds were part 
of a larger flock, they were left behind when the flock moved on. The sick 
birds continued to feed In this area, eventually consuming enough lead to 
be lethal. 

On the day of our visit no dead birds were seen. The possible explanations 
for this are; 

1. Plant personnel got wind of the kill and cleaned up the 
carcasses. 

2. Thp dead birds were scavanged by local residents be they 
humans, domestic or wild animals. 

Based on the high visibility of plant personnel to OSHA safety require­
ments, even though the plant was not operating, suggests that plant manage­
ment anticipated a visit by one or more regulatory agencies. I feel that 
the plant management knew about the kill and had cleaned up. 

If I can be of any more assistance In this matter, either now or in the 
future, please contact me at 353-9070. 

Attachments 

cc: John McGuire, COO 
Ron Kovach, 5WQC 
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